

SOUTH TRUMPINGTON PARISH MEETING

Minutes of the Parish Meeting held in Trumpington Meadows Primary School on Tuesday 11th October 2022 at 7pm

Present: James Randall (Chair), Deb Thomas (Vice-Chair) plus 2 electors.

In attendance: K Colbert (Trumpington Meadows Delivery and Action Group), plus B Stoehr (Clerk)

1. Approval of the Minutes of the Last Meeting

The Minutes were signed as a true record. ^{All in Favour}

2. Information Items

2.1 District Councillors Report
Nothing received.

2.2 County Councillors Report
Nothing received.

2.3 Trumpington Meadows Delivery and Action Group Report
K Colbert summarised the written report. TMDAG are concerned about the potential sale of the land between Trumpington Meadows and the M11 and are monitoring the situation. The School Christmas fair is taking place on the 2nd December and will be followed by TMDAG's Carols and Santa event. The electricity supply is not looking likely to be installed by Christmas so alternatives to power the Christmas tree lights are being explored. TMDAG are supporting local groups with funding incl. the Clothes Hub.

2.4 Trumpington Residents Association Report
The TRA report was summarised. It was noted that at the last meeting that the Parish Meeting was assured by the County Councillor that the Local Plan submission for the land adjacent to the M11 would not happen.

The Meeting was concerned about the implementation of the proposed congestion charging scheme. The high costs are unsustainable for lower earners and the expected boundaries of the scheme would impact access to the hospital and other important facilities.

2.5 Update from BPHA
Nothing received

2.6 Connections Bus Project Report and invite to AGM on 25/10/22
The report was noted.

3. Anti Social Behaviour including at the P&R

The situation still appears to have improved despite a large event recently. It was agreed to ask the police for an update and the County Councillor for dates when funding and options would be considered formally.

4. Parish Meeting Branding/Signage

Deb Thomas agreed to check if this is something the Scouts would be interested in helping with. A prize for a winning design of up to £25 was proposed. To be discussed at the next meeting.

6. Finance

6.1 Receipt of the Finance Report and Payment of Bills
The finance report was noted and the listed payments approved

6.2 Grant Awarding Policy
The draft policy was agreed with minor amendment.

6.3 Grant Request – Trumpington Clothes Hub
The various options were considered. It was agreed to provide a grant for 2 racking units and one set of storage boxes. It was understood that TMDAG had provided a grant for 1 rack and 1 set of storage boxes and that sponsorship for storage boxes has also been received.

5. Trinity Service Fees – Late Invoices

It was noted that the Trinity invoices are late again. It was agreed to invite Trinity to a future meeting to discuss.

It was agreed to add Resident Management Companies to the next agenda

7 Planning applications received & note any responses submitted between meetings

7.1 22/03856/HFUL – 171 Osprey Drive - Retrospective confirmation permitted usage of studio annex as family amenity use

No Comment

8 Date of and Items for Next Meeting & Closure of Meeting

The next meeting will be on the 17 January 2023 at 7pm if a room is available.

More benches on the open spaces to be added to the next agenda.

The meeting was closed at 8.43pm